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P The Phi Kappa Chapter now sports a new

addition in the frontroom—small, but im-
pressive. Come to think of it, it is not too small
at that. The addition is the Sigma Chi Scholar-
ship Trophy, which is awarded each semester to
the house that shows the most improvement. The
trophy towers over both our President and Schol-
arship Chairman. In addition to the trophy, the
Infraternity Council has also awarded the Chapter
two plaques in honor of our progress. Now you
know what we have been doing this semester . . .
Studying!

Between our bouts with the books, we managed
to enter a few IM sports, namely volleyball and
basketball. One of our two co-rec volleyball teams
was league champ, which was quite an honor.
The other team copped second in its league.
The basketball team reached the finals this vear,
but wasn’t able to capitalize upon the opportunity.
It seems that aquatic sports werc not entirely
forgotten either as Postulant Walt Weaver, 63,
swam off with two trophies during the IM swim-
ming meet.

This fall saw a short visit from U. S. Senator
Hugh Scott, Pennsylvania, a Brother Phi Zeta,
who recently wrote an article for the Saturday
Evening Post. On his tour of the country, he
stopped and chatted with a few of the Brothers.
It just shows once more that “Once an Alpha
Chi, always an Alpha Chi” Speaking of our
alums, the Phi Kappa Chapter will host our
alums on March 4, 1961, for the Illinois-Purdue
game, after which there will be a short business
meeting.

Since the Illinois Crows are just back from a
twelve-day semester break, we really haven’t started
the soecial whirl yet, but we have several ex-
changes planned—ice skating, square dancing, and
several other gems.

Well, I'm afraid it's time to get back to my



